
UCLA Health Office of the Chief Operating Officer 

757 Westwood Plaza Suite 1320 Los 
Angeles, CA 90095

October 21, 2019

Carl Scheuerman, Compliance Officer Facilities Development Division  2020 
West El Camino Avenue, Suite 800 Sacramento, CA 95833  RE: AB 2190 
Attestation of Commitment to meet 2030 SB499 Compliance Ronald Reagan 
UCLA Medical Center — 12127

Dear Mr. Scheuerman,  This letter is in response to your correspondence to Ms. 
Johnese Spisso, CEO, dated July 23, 2019, requesting attestation of UCLA 
Health’s commitment to comply with provisions of Assembly Bill 2190. UCLA 
Health, under the direction and authority of our Governing Board, plans to 
complete the following:

CURRENT STATUS  The Ronald Reagan UCLA Medical Center, OSHPD BLD-02895, is currently 
SPC5 and NPC4. The Campus also consists of our Central Plant, also known as the Emergency 
Services Building, OSHPD BLD-02926. The entire facility was also constructed with water and waste 
storage to allow for continuous operation for a 72 hour period, allowing the entire facility to meet an 
NPC5 rating in January 2030, when the new Central Plant is in operation.

PLANS FOR IMPROVEMENT  UCLA Health intends to remove the required services and 
functions currently provided by the Emergency Services Building, (OSHPD BLD-02926) 
and replace them with a new dedicated Central Plant Building to serve the RRUMC. This 
project is in progress with an anticipated completion date of 2028.

CONCLUSION  The addition of this new dedicated Central Plant to the Facility and the 
corresponding removal of the current Emergency Services Building will enable the RRUMC 
Facility to achieve a SPC5, NPC5 Seismic Performance Rating, as required by provisions 
of Assembly Bill 2190, before the January 1, 2030 deadline.



Sincerely,

Richard Azar 
Chief 
Operating Officer 

UCLA Health  

cc. Johnese 
Spisso, CEO File


